Director General's Newsletter

6 February 2002
Dear Parents:

I wish to apologize for the multiple egregious errors of grammar and syntax you will have noticed in the January 30 issue of the DG's Newsletter.  An unfortunate convergence of circumstances resulted in the publication of a draft that had not been proof read.

As we approach the February holiday and a respite from the stress of work and school, it is perhaps a timely moment to once again take up the theme of communication.  In an earlier letter to parents I spoke of multiple attempts on the part of many within the Foundation to improve communication this year, either through the improvement of existing vehicles or the creation of new ones. Campus Bulletins, student newspapers, DG’s Newsletters, an improved web site, electronic mail, open meetings, parent coffees, letters from the Board of Governors comprise the core of our efforts thus far. Those who have worked hard on these initiatives—students, parents, and staff—deserve recognition, for their exertions have born important fruit.  No one can doubt that, on the whole, the community is better informed on a greater number of issues than it was just a year ago.

This said, it is equally apparent that we still have a long way to go.  Recent events attest to the need for an even greater commitment to effective communication. There are still far too many members of the community who find themselves in the dark or misinformed about matters of crucial significance, or indeed, about basic facts and policies relating to the school. Perhaps the moment has come to advance to the next phase of communication, not an increase in the amount of paper sent through the mails and often left unread, but face-to-face interactions, dialogue.  What is called for is an intensive period of focused discussion on topics that are of vital importance to all of us. We need to hear from one another on the large issues that underlie school policy, and above all, we need to understand these issues. Topics such as the structure of the Foundation, the evolution and assessment of our academic programs, the budget process, the fee structure, campus life issues, major campus projects, management practices, innovation, and bi-lingualism need to be discussed candidly and calmly in order to form a broad consensus. Consensus will provide the basis for innovation on the one hand and preservation of quality on the other.  It will also bring into the center of discourse those who may feel unheard or pressed to the margins. We must create an environment where no one is made to feel that his/her worries, fears, or concerns are illegitimate or insignificant.

In consideration of the above, I propose to inaugurate a series of seminars to which the entire community is invited.  Each seminar will address a single subject.  Discussions will be summarized and posted on our web site for all to ponder and respond to. Meetings will continue for as many weeks as necessary to thoroughly treat the subject at hand. Our objective will be to arrive at a consensus that will then be published in the form of a community standard. In this way, through discussion and debate, we hope to come to know where we stand as a community on a wide range of questions that are apparently unclear at the moment.  We thus move away from a model of centralized dissemination of information to one of policy through dialogue.  

It is my intention to launch the first series in March, following the February ECGA.

Finally, I am pleased to announce that the Foundation and the Staff Association have reached agreement on all substantive issues related to negotiation of the bargaining agreement (Convention Collective du Travail). When the annexes have been revised and the translation completed we will be ready for the formal signing.  The new agreement is a vast improvement over the CCT currently in force. It is the result of many months of hard work by all concerned parties. I wish to thank the Staff Association for their civility, candor, patience and spirit of compromise throughout the long negotiation process.

Wishing you an excellent and recuperative holiday, I remain,

Sincerely,

Dr. Donald Billingsley

General-Director

